Memo

To: Mayor Khan and the City Council

From: Larry Agran, Councilmember

(A second is needed)

Date: January 20, 2022

Re: Request to Discuss All American Asphalt Litigation

North Irvine residents continue to be assaulted by frequent odor incidents associated with daily operations and toxic emissions emanating from the All American Asphalt plant. In fact, recent episodes and citizen complaints caused the state's South Coast Air Quality Management District to investigate, confirm, and issue citations for violations of state law.

These recent major incidents underscore the urgency in providing immediate relief to protect the entire Irvine community.

I request that the above-indicated item be placed on the February 8th City Council agenda for public discussion. Specifically, I would like to see the City Attorney make a public presentation regarding the status of litigation — litigation that the City has initiated as well as litigation initiated by others. I would also like to have the City Council authorize and direct the retention of Special Counsel to help prosecute existing City litigation, to seek immediate judicial relief to shut down the All American Asphalt plant in North Irvine, and to provide other appropriate relief to safeguard the public health.

I would appreciate receiving a "second" so that this matter can be placed on the February 8th City Council agenda with sufficient time for the City Attorney to prepare an appropriate presentation.

cc: City Manager

City Clerk
City Attorney